Instructions for use of
Shelter Agreement template
1. A Shelter Agreement should be completed and signed by the facility owner and an American Red Cross authorized representative to document an agreement with a facility owner regarding the use the facility as a shelter during a disaster.  Before entering into a Shelter Agreement, the Red Cross should conduct a Shelter Facility Survey (ARC 6564) and determine whether or not the facility meets the standards of the Red Cross for a shelter.
2. In hurricane prone areas, shelters to be used during hurricane events must also meet the criteria outlined in Standards for Selecting Hurricane Evacuation Shelters (ARC 4496).

3. Occasionally, it may be necessary to modify the Shelter Agreement template to address a facility owner’s needs or specific sheltering situations.  For example, some facility owners will not be involved in food or custodial service.  For these facilities, you may delete either paragraph 4 (food), paragraph 5 (custodial), or both, as appropriate.  To delete either of these paragraphs, you may (a) delete electronically and renumber the remaining paragraphs, or (b) cross out the paragraph on a printed version and have the authorized representative of each party place his or her initials next to the deletion.

All other modifications to the template must be approved by the Office of General Counsel. 

4. If a facility owner seeks confirmation of Red Cross insurance coverage, you may direct the owner to the Downloadable Memorandum of Insurance, where they can review the web-based American Red Cross Memorandum of Insurance.  

5. Upon opening a shelter, the Red Cross Shelter Manager and the Facility Coordinator acting for the owner should use the Facility/Shelter Opening Checklist (the front page of the Facility/Shelter Opening/Closing Form) to record any existing damage and other facility conditions.  The Shelter/Facility Opening Checklist should also be used to identify any restrictions regarding the use of the facility by the Red Cross, such as restrictions related to parking, off-limits areas, etc. 
6. The Facility Agreement identified as Form 6621 is no longer an approved Red Cross template for shelters.  

7. If you have any questions regarding the Shelter Agreement, please contact your Service Area Director of Preparedness and Response, who will contact the Mass Care unit at national headquarters or the Office of General Counsel as appropriate.
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